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BLUE RIDGE FIRE DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PUBLIC MEETING

SATURDAY, MARCH 15, 2014

BLUE RIDGE FIRE STATION
MINUTES

1. 
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Chairman Richard Eng.

2. 
ROLL CALL: Board members present:  Richard Eng, Alma Seward, Mark Wise, Nick Gemrose. Absent: Tammy Rosenhagen.

3. 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Chairman Eng led those attending in the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
REVIEW AND ADOPTION OF AGENDA:   Moved by Alma Seward, seconded by Nick Gemrose, to adopt agenda.  Agenda adopted 4:0. 


(A) Regular meeting minutes 2-15-14:  Moved by Mark Wise, seconded by Nick Gemrose, to            approve minutes of Public Meeting held February 15, 2014.  Motion passes 4:0.


(B)
Special meeting minutes 2-25-14:  Moved by Mark Wise, seconded by Nick Gemrose to accept minutes of special meeting held February 25, 2014--with corrected adjournment time (as noted on tape) Moved by Mark Wise, seconded by Nick Gemrose
6. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Chairman Eng announced that Community/Neighborhood Watch meetings at the Blue Ridge Fire Station have started up again as of Wednesday, March 12, and not everyone is getting the notifications.  Lynda Perkins had previously used a master list of e-mail contacts to send meeting notices.  The Board Clerk will contact Mrs. Perkins for access to this e-mail list for future meeting notifications.

7. 
REPORTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:

(A)
 Fire Board Chairman’s Report:  Nothing additional to report this month. 
(B)
 Fire Chief’s Report:  Chief Banning presented his report for February 2014 (copy attached). 
(C)
 Committee or Other Reports:


Chief’s Employee Salary Committee—status:   
Chief Banning reported that the committee has met twice and is getting bids and quotes for employee insurance.  Their next meeting is April 1, and the Chief will furnish numbers to the board in time for budget preparation this year.

Chief’s Committee on MRPOA Request—status:

Chief Banning reported that, as requested, he sent an e-mail on March 5, 2014 to Eric Garcia, Property Mgr. for MRPOA (the contact person designated by Larry Cox at MRPOA) asking to meet with MRPOA representatives.  As of this date, there has been no response.  Chief Banning will follow up with a second e-mail and copy the MRPOA Board President.

8.
CALL TO THE PUBLIC:
  None.
9. 
OLD business:   None.
10. 
NEW business:   

A.  Financial Report – Review and Action required:
Treasurer Mark Wise read the Revenue & Expense Report for period ending 2/28/14.  After discussion and review, it was moved by Alma Seward, seconded by Nick Gemrose, to approve the February 2014 Financial Report as presented by Treasurer Mark Wise. Motion passes 4:0.
B. Last year’s annual audit: presentation by CPA:
C. Discussion on this year’s audit:  No action.

D. Whittington letter re training:   After Board discussion, it was decided that no further action would be taken at this time on additional OML training—pending forthcoming legislation.  It was agreed that any action taken will be taken as a full board when training becomes mandatory by statute.

11. 
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS: 

 
A.
April 19, 2014 Regular Meeting:  Please note—this is the 3rd Saturday of the month.

12.
 SPECIAL MEETINGS OR EVENTS:

 A.  Special Meeting—April 2, 2014:  10:00 a.m., for in-person presentation of 2013 audit by CPA James Saunders.

13. 
 ADJOURNMENT:  Moved by Nick Gemrose, seconded by Mark Wise, to adjourn.  Motion     passes 4:0.  Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
